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Harlaw Academy Parent Council
AGM
Minutes
Thursday 3rd September 2015

Present
Carol Eddie (Chair), David Innes (Head Teacher), , Elizabeth Robertson  (Treasurer), Lynne Gowans (Secretary), Catherine Barrett (Head Girl), Keir Lynch (Head Boy), Murdo Maclean, Elizabeth Wuyep, Catriona Allan, Miroslawa Niscior, Charlotte Goodbody (FP), Tajana / Ivan Sosic, Jane Kilvington, Custodio Cunha, Alison Geddes
Apologies
Carol Bremner, Graham Dickson, Angela Taylor, Wilma Watson, Catriona Allan, Ian Rodger, Maureen Pelley (Vice Chair), Jacqui Lang, Marianne Wamser, Mary Michie, Angela Taylor, James Kiddie, Gordon Townson, Ian Yuill.

02. Minutes of previous AGM on 4th September 2014
Carol Eddie invited any comments or corrections of the Minutes from the last Parent Council meeting, no 
comments/issues were raised

03. Chairperson’s Annual Report
Welcome to everyone, new faces and familiar ones. It has been an interesting and enjoyable year being chair of the PC and it has been a privilege to have been involved with the school.
To new people, as a parent, you are a member of the Parent Forum. The PC represents your views. There are elected members, chair, vice, secretary and treasurer, head teacher and we hope 1-2 deputies, local councilors and head girl and boy. Any parent is welcome to the meetings. We regularly discuss issues pertaining to education, homework, exams, CfE and development planning within the school.
The parent council is not the place to raise specific concerns about your own child’s progress which should be discussed in confidence with your child’s guidance teacher in the first instance.

My year began with training by the council on how to interview for a DHT. I then put my training into practice and am delighted to report that Mrs Fiona Lawrence was appointed as new DHT to replace Mrs Aileen Hunter who had retired.

David Innes HT, Jack Lodge HB and Katie Howard HG have given us excellent updates over the year. We heard about the school doing well in a Validated Self Evaluation inspection. We had a report from Mrs J Rennie DHT about a Mental/Emotional Health pilot being taken forward by Harlaw. We heard from Jack about Harlaw Defenders, the school anti-bullying group.

The Parent Council, I am pleased to report, has not felt the need to invite councillor’s to meetings to discuss issues, but appreciate their input at PC. The school roll is very healthy and Hanover Street Primary is now zoned to Harlaw.

Unfortunately I have been unable to attend the Aberdeen City Parent Forum meetings. Murdo McLean has 
deputised on one occasion. I will try to adjust commitments to allow me to attend over the next year.

Over the course of the year I have attended the School Christmas Concert, an evening about last year’s pupil visit to Rwanda and the School Prize day. I also attended the induction day for New S1 pupils and spoke to the parents. I provided a newsletter item for new parents. I was unable to attend the Spring Concert. I also had the pleasure of hosting 3 teachers from Rwanda Mihabura school, Japhet and Elysee at my home. 


04. Treasurers Annual Report
Receipts and Payments for Year ended 31st August 2015
Income							Expenditure
Balance as at 1st Sept	Cash	Nil
			Bank	£ 435.27
		       Sub-total	£435.27
Budget from ACC		£ 873.00		Newsletter printing		£ 200.00
							*Scottish PC Assoc Fee		Nil
							Clerks Fees			£240.00
							Aberdeen Council Training	Nil
							Website Development		Nil
		Sub-total	£ 873.00	 	Contribution School Prizes	£ 600.00
							Miscellaneous
							*includes insurance

								Sub-total		£1040.00
					Balance as at end Aug 2014	Cash		Nil
									Bank		£  268.27
									Sub-total	£  268.27
TOTAL				£1308.27	TOTAL					£1308.27

Carol Eddie and Murdo Maclean expressed their thanks to Liz for looking after the accounts.		


	
05. Appointment of Parent Council Members 2015/16
Chairperson:	Carol Eddie
 Vice Chair:	Maureen Pelley
 Treasurer:	Elizabeth Robertson 
Secretary:	Lynne Gowans 
Members:	Marianne Wamser, Anne Inglis, Jacqui Lang, Wilma Watson, Mahasin Ahajjar, Pamela Proctor, Elaine Allan, Maggie Young,  Murdo Maclean, Sandra Smith- Carr, Huda Salman, Pam Larson, Gill Redman, Jane Kilvington, Catriona Allan
Mary Michie (FP rep)
Local councilors: Angela Taylor, Yvonne Allan, Graham Dickson, Alan Donnelly, Gordon Townson, Ian Yuill, James Kiddie 
Mr Innes thanked the Parent Council for their role, highlighting the importance of parental involvement in discussions for key school appointments.
Carol Eddie to contact members to ensure that they are still attached to the school. (Carol Eddie)

06. Minutes of last Parent Council meeting on 11th June 2015
Carol Eddie invited any comments or corrections of the Minutes from the last Parent Council, the following comments/issues were raised;
Groupcall – Prize day for 2016 now being worked on and a different approach will be taken, with all parents advised of their children’s achievements.
Sports top – PTA agreed to provide £400 for new team sports tops, tops will be available initially for anyone in a school team at a subsidised cost, then becoming available to the wider school after that.

07. Chairperson’s Report
Carol Eddie would like to formally thank Jack Lodge and Katie Howard for their involvement in the Parent Council as Head boy and girl last year, a thank you gift of book tokens will be presented to then on behalf of the Parent Council (Carol Eddie)
Carol spoke with new S1 parents at information evening, highlighting the work both Parent Council and PTA are involved with.
Communication is required with parent to attract new members to PTA, a few parents have now had children finish school and this has left a shortage of members, Groupcalls and a sign up on Harlaw website is required to attract more members.  Sheet also to go out to parents asking consent for us to have their email addresses, we hope to import this information into Google Mail.  Murdo and Carol met with Mr Innes to discuss the possibility of setting up a buddy system for new parents to the school, parents with school experience can help answer queries, Mrs Rennie working on this along with the guidance teachers, who will hopefully have four parents from each house group.  This will have ongoing monitoring to evaluate if effective. Mr Innes to highlight this in next newsletter (D Innes).  Possibility of a link to enable questions to be asked, in confidence, via the website also to be looked into.  Mrs Rennie to be asked to come to next PC meeting to discuss in further detail. (D Innes).
Harlaw PC twitter now live, please follow.
Would be good to have more input from Deputy Head at PC meetings, Mr Innes in the process of instigating this. (D Innes).

8.School Report
Head Teachers Report
Monthly newsletter and weekly blog now in place, which will hopefully encourage more parents to visit website.  A Harlaw Academy twitter is also being updated on a regular basis.
Exam results look good and Scottish Government releasing insight on 4th September, this will give us a more detailed picture of school performance. A third of all pupils sitting National 5’s got A’s and a similar percentage at Higher (old and new).
Curriculum for Excellence was supposed to lessen assessments but there is a huge workload for staff and pupils with the new qualifications and this has to be addressed.  The school was urging pupils to produce best work, first time, in time, every time.  A curriculum information evening took place in September with Groupcall message and letters going out to advise parents.
Changes to school reporting taking place this year, with three skinny reports being issued, advising parents of their children’s working grade and whether they are working at, above or below expectations.  This will enable parents to easily track their children’s progress throughout the school year.
Building – Many rooms have now been upgraded, three art rooms, games hall floor, social subject and new area for supportin learning, a drop-in area for anyone who feels they need support, this is a mixed year’s area and younger pupils can be supported by the senior pupils.
School has now encountered an overspend after two years of under spend.  This is largely as a result of staffing – Harlaw currently has no issues with staffing presently, unlike many of the schools in Aberdeen.
Heightened Expectations – The world is more challenging at the moment with uncertain times locally in the job market.  92% of our leavers went on to positive destinations the City figure was 91%.
Harlaw is participating in the Doors Open Day on 12th September.
Pupils from Regensburg will visit after the October break.  They have a busy programme and civic reception is planned for them.
Harlaw Defenders have been shortlisted at the Children and Young People Awards.
Shared Expectations –  has now been shared with pupils and parents, with good habits being established and children ready to work when they come into school.  Reports coming in from teachers suggest pupil’s work ethic is good, the momentum must continue.


Head Girl / Boy report
6th Years helped buddy new 1st years in their first week at school, children are all fitting in well and seem enthusiastic.
Murdo MacLean asked if buddy system was available for new children, no matter which year they were in, this option can be available if required.
Prefects have been asked about buddy system for children requiring additional support, a positive response has been received from S6 regarding this.
A senior prefect training day took place with everyone taking place in first-aid training, pupils received a qualification after training and one pupil has had the opportunity to put their training into place after an incident on Holburn Street.  It is hoped that there can be a pool of trainers to continue this work at Harlaw and possibly other local schools may follow with this idea. (Keir to follow up)
It is hoped that the school can source a defibrillator, to be kept and used on premises as necessary, the council will be approached initially and other avenues looked at if this is not successful. (Catherine/Keir)
Prefects have been coping well with any situations that have arisen in school, having everyone in place before the start of the new term has helped greatly with this.  Rota also working well and notice board outside hall will be used for prefect notices.
House captain and vice-captain meetings took place regarding school playground, new play equipment required.
Extra Curriculum – Lots of great clubs already established with some new ideas arising such as a science club (not using that name), a club for non-engaged pupils offering more physically active things, a chill-out space and possibly cage football, an art & drama club using a green screen.
Halloween fright night being looked  at, Murdo MacLean suggested drama pupils could be engaged for this purpose.
Prize giving – All parents to be invited if their child is to receive an award and given information as to what their child is getting an award for, invitation can also be extended to other parents if desired.  School deemed too small and other venues being looked into (Duthie Park marquee, Pittodrie)
Old uniforms to be offered to Rwanda and if this is not feasible, rag bag collection will be organised.

9. PTA Report

· The PTA met on Monday 31st August 2015.  There was very good attendance at the meeting, which included many new faces. 
· Dr Yeates has agreed to be an official Teacher representative.
· The roles of Treasurer and Secretary are still vacant as we have received no volunteers.  This needs to be urgently addressed as we must have a Treasurer to continue effective management of funds.
· Dr Yeates discussed Harlaw’s “Rock Challenge” proposals for this year and issued a plea for parents to get involved and support the schools submission.  Further details on this can be obtained by emailing the PTA or by reading the meeting minutes.
· Three members of the Harlaw Defenders, along with Mr Whyte, attended the meeting to submit a request for funding of hoodies (their uniform).  The PTA agreed to funding  £320 to cover the costs of purchasing 20 x hoodies. 
· Long term fundraising project to improve outdoor space was again discussed and a date is being sought for an initial meeting that will include pupil reps and volunteer parents and teachers.  Mr Innes to come back with some proposed dates.
· Current balance is £10, 285.
· Several Teacher requests for funding, totaling £1,650, were presented and approved by the PTA (details in the meeting minutes).
· The Summer Fair was a success but there is room for improvement.  A sub group to be established later in the year to look into the 2016 event.  Raffle ticket sales were significantly lower this year.
· The PTA voted to skip this year’s craft and coffee morning originally scheduled for 7th November.  It was felt that there is already a packed calendar of school activities and events and this was one too many.
· The next event is Fright Night on 30th October.  This is an event for pupils and a small group has been set up to progress.
· The final PTA fundraiser for the year is Quiz Night, which is being held on 20th November.  More details to follow through usual channels.
· The next PTA meeting is scheduled for 27th October.  However, this meeting may move to the following week.  An update will follow in the next couple of weeks. 
· Note: the only way to continue to receive updates from the PTA is by following the Facebook page or by signing up to the email distribution list


10. Parent Council Meetings for  2015/16; 5/11/15; 4/2/16; 21/4/16; 9/6/16

11. AOB
 Former Pupils coffee morning taking place Saturday 5th September.  It was mentioned that it was good having FP presence at PC meetings.
FP Magazine – Would be good to have input from Harlaw pupils (Catherine/Keir).  Copy of magazine to be given to school when published. (Mary Michie)  Murdo MacLean asked if magazine could be available for children to look at.

                             

Harlaw Academy Parent Council       Harlaw Academy     18-20 Albyn Place      Aberdeen     AB10 1RG
Harlaw Academy Parent Council       Harlaw Academy     18-20 Albyn Place      Aberdeen     AB10 1RG
www.harlawacademy.aberdeen.sch.uk      Email: pcharlaw@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk     Tel: 01224 589251
Harlaw Academy Parent Council       Harlaw Academy     18-20 Albyn Place          AB10 1RG
www.harlawacademy.aberdeen.sch.uk      Email: pcharlaw@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk 01224 589251
image1.jpeg




image2.jpeg




